
March 11, 2020 

Ms. Steffany Powell Coker  
Secretary to the Commission 
Public Service Commission of Wisconsin 
4822 Madison Yards Way 
Madison, WI 53705-9100 

RE: Docket 5-BS-228: Joint Application of Madison Gas and Electric Company and 
Wisconsin Public Service Corporation for Approval to Acquire Ownership Interests in 
Solar Electric Generating Facilities  

Dear Ms. Powell Coker: 

Wisconsin Public Service Corporation and Madison Gas and Electric received the enclosed 
Force Majeure Rescission Notice from NextEra related to the Two Creeks Solar Farm 
Project. Additionally, enclosed is the corresponding notice that NextEra received from its 
subcontractor, Blattner Energy, that rescinds its Force Majeure notice to NextEra. Blattner 
Energy is using NEXTracker as the subcontractor to supply the racking systems for the 
Two Creeks Solar Farm.

Inquiries regarding this notice can be directed to Rich Stasik at 
richard.stasik@wecenergygroup.com and (414) 221-3685. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Theodore T. Eidukas 
Theodore T. Eidukas 
Vice President - 
State Regulatory Affairs 
WEC Energy Group 
Wisconsin Public Service Corp. 
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March 11, 2020 

Via United Parcel Service and Electronic Mail 
NextEra Energy Engineering & Constrnction, LLC 
700 Universe Boulevard 
Juno Beach, F lorida 33408 
Attn: David Tenan, Director - Constrnction 
Email: David.Tenan@nexteraenergy.com 

BLATTNER """"11 
ENERGY ~ 

Re: Notice of Rescission of Force Majeure Event Claim 

Dear Mr. Tenan: 

This letter makes reference to that certain Engineering, Procurement and Construction 
Agreement entered into on June 20, 2019 ("Agreement"), between NextEra Energy Engineering & 
Constrnction, LLC ("Contractor") and Blattner Energy, Inc. ("Subcontractor"). Any capitalized 
term used in this letter and not defined shall have the meaning ascribed the capitalized term in the 
Agreement. 

The purpose of this letter is to update and formally rescind Subcontractor's prior notice of 
the possible occurrence of a Force Majeure Event described in and submitted to Contractor on 
February 4, 2020 ("February 4 Letter"). Therefore, as of the date of this Jetter, there is no cost 
impact or schedule delay to the Project resulting from the events described in the February 4 Letter. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. Thank you for your cooperation in 
resolving this matter. 

Respectfully, 

Craig A. Arneson 
Proj ect Manager 
Blattner Energy, Inc. 
CraigA@blattnerenergy.com 
(320) 761-0201 

CC: Jobsite, Legal File, Operations 

phone 320.356. 7351 I fax 320.356. 7392 I web www.BlattnerEnergy.com 

392 County Road 50 I Avon, MN 56310 

Blattner Ene1 gy Inc rs on equal opportunity employer. 
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